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Remedial Action 

Inspection generated due to WMSC concern of recent frequency of switch and 

RTU failures. A report was generated by the Department Reliability Engineering & 
Asset Management for assistance. 

GOVERNING COMPLIANCE STANDARD: 

WMATA System Safety Plan (SSPP)-2019, page 84. Investigation of Repetitive 

Events, which states that Engineering, Statistical Review, and SAFE Managers 
reviews SMS, MAXIMO and other data which includes searching for repetitive 

events that might have safety implications. 

WMATA SSPP, page 200 - lnvestication of Repetitive Events states; "The ATC & 
Signals Department has built in integrated, designed procedures, people and all 

other elements of a transit system using the principles of fail safety and system 
safety in such a manner that equipment failures or personnel errors, or 

combinations of both, must not result in an increased hazard level." WMATA SSPP 
page 200. 

• In accordance with WMATAs SSPP-2019-page 54; Engineers review 
computerized reports after each rush hour and investigate "every" 

anomaly they identify, and ATC then takes immediate actions to 
correct them. 

• In some cases, the problem can't be corrected quickly, while other 

take more time. In the instances where repairs are lengthy, ATC may 
temporarily take a track circuit out of service to work on a repair. 

When a track circuit is disabled or deactivated for repair, trains are 
slowed to 15 mph through the affected area. Train operators maintain 

radio contact with controllers in the ROCC. 

NOTABLE ITEMS: June 2020-August 2020 Reliability Report: 
• 

• 

• 

• 

The highest RTU failures are occurring at C14-Eisenhower Ave, and 

A06-Van Ness. Other areas of concern are at JOl-Quarker Lane, with at 

least 2 RTU anomalies. Investigation pending on manufacture type. 

Informed by the ATC & Signals Manager that the RTU Failures are a 

Communications Department item and discussion should focus 

repetitive reports to that department on their equipment. 

RTU Failures component malfunctions are attached in this report by 

way of an attached link in the photo are of this report. 

An email has been sent to WMSC Chief Safety Operating officer 

regarding this matter, September 9, 2020. 

Recommended Reinspection? YES 

• My recommendation would be to forward report to the Department of Internal Compliance. According to WMATAs SSPP,

that department is responsible for driving improvement Authority-wide, and assures departments are fulfilling business 

objectives, addressing corrective actions. 
• ATC Branch Maintenance Control Policy-State of Good repair states "It is the policy of the Automatic Train Control Branch to 

maintain systems within a state of good repair give the limitations of logistics supportability of aged equipment and 

authorized budget." Page #30. 
• Awaiting instructions from WMSC Management with remedial actions. 
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